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Happy Friday! 
I say this an awful lot but this has been another incredibly busy week in school but we are now just five school 
days from the Summer break. The Full Governing Body met on Tuesday for our termly meeting and welcomed 
Sophie Meller to a Governor Meeting for the first time. Sophie is an experienced senior leader in schools across 
the region. She has worked on and led Initial Teacher Training programmes at Northumbria University for over 
15 years and I am sure she will bring a great deal to the team. I’d like to thank Barry Flux who has resigned from 
his post on the Governing Body after many years. Our Governors are all volunteers and dedicate an enormous 
amount of their time for free to help challenge and support the school. Their role is hugely important and I 
remain immensely grateful for their time. We also received our SATs results this week which were very pleasing. 
Every single one of our amazing Year Six children have worked their socks off this year in particular and have 
made progress to be proud of. Miss Dobson, Mrs Cragg, Mrs Wilson and Mrs Mort have worked so hard to 
support our children, both pastorally and academically, to perform well in the assessments and be prepared for 
High School. I am proud of them all. SATs Week is just that - a week. Our children are so much more than the 
outcomes of six papers which are carried out in May. It’s lovely to celebrate their hard work and success but we 
value our children for who they are much more. We will celebrate their time at Beaconhill with the Leavers 
Assembly on Tuesday and Wednesday next week. Mr Routledge 

End of Term 
A reminder that you are welcome to pick up at 13:30 on next Friday as it is the last day of the school year. Please 
note, pick up time is either 13:30 or 15:15. For those of you who are unable to pick up, children can, of course, stay 
until 15:15 as normal. Children in Years Four, Five and Six who walk home alone, will only be able to walk home 
at 15:15. Out of School Club will be open but only until 16:15. As usual, the last day of term will be a 
non-uniform day.  

FAST Week 
This week we have enjoyed FAST Week in school. Children across school have engaged in a huge range of 
sporting activities including Ultimate Frisbee, Cricket, Little Movers, Mini Athletics and more. A big thank you to 
Mr Thompson-Shepherd for organising the week alongside Gill Smith who is the Cramlington School Sport 
Partnership Coordinator. The feedback from the visiting facilitators has been really positive and the children 
have all enjoyed an exceptionally busy and enriching week. A special thank you to one of our parents, Mr Cragg, 
for giving up a couple of mornings of his time to deliver cricket coaching sessions. Mr Cragg is an excellent 
cricketer in his spare time and he hopes that some of our children may be inspired to take up a sport on the back 
of this week! 

School Games Platinum Award 
In doubly good news on a sporting front, we have, once again, earned the School 
Games Platinum Award in recognition of our PE and sport provision. Again, huge 
credit to Mr Thompson-Shepherd and Gill Smith for the efforts in coordinating our 
offer. Our new yard markings will enhance PE even further and we plan to have a 
number of additional after school clubs running next year so watch this space. The 
sport just keeps on coming, though, with Sports Day(s) taking place next week.  
Monday 14th July - 13:30 (Years Three, Four, Five and Six) 
Tuesday 15th July - 13:30 (Reception, Year One and Year Two) 

 



Beaconhill Community Primary School  
Newsletter - Friday 11th July 2025 

Assault Course 
Today, children enjoyed their annual summer treat. Everyone had a fantastic time including one or two 
competitive members of staff! I am so pleased we’re able to provide an end of year treat that children from 
Nursery to Year Six could enjoy.  

School Money Payments 
A reminder that we do not offer credit for Out of School Club or dinner payments. Please ensure 
that you cover any outstanding debt before the end of the school year. Thank you.  

Summer Opportunities  
Please follow the link below to Northumberland Parent Carer Forum's SEND 
friendly summer holiday guide! 
 
NPCF SEND Summer Guide 
 
This guide showcases some of the fantastic events and activities that are running 
specifically for children with SEND and their families in and around 
Northumberland over the coming weeks. There are loads of things going on so hopefully there is something 
there for everyone.  

Attendance 
A very well done to Year Three for their fantastic achievement this week. You will notice their attendance is 
standing at 100%. Let’s see how many classes can get to 100% in the final week of the school year! 
 
 

Reception - 93.45%  Year One - 94.14%  Year Two - 90.00%  Year Three - 100%  
Year Four - 97.50%  Year Five - 93.33%  Year Six - 96.67% 
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On the Menu Next Week . . .  
 

 

 

 

 


